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Australian Law Reform Commission: Copyright & the Digital Economy
I am the author of the Alice-Miranda series and Clementine Rose series of books written for children. As an author I create content for a living and I create this content through my creative skills, knowledge, my time, effort and my intellectual property. 
I expect to be paid for creating this content and I rely on that payment for my income. 

The statutory licences that the ALRC is recommending be repealed are very important to me since if my work is copied, I receive a copyright payment from the Copyright Agency. These payments are recognition of the value of the material I have created, using my time, skill and experience. 

The current Copyright Agency system works well and efficiently with minimal administrative input  from me. Should the proposed changes be made I feel that the administrative burden would fall on me and that I would become responsible for tracking down and monitoring copyright breaches. This will mean that I will have to deal with copyright breaches and possibly take legal action myself. It all seems very daunting and it is not an area in which I would like to be involved nor do have the time or money to be involved in. 
I am an author and excel in my field. I do not have expertise in the intricate area of copyright law or the time to pursue breaches, despite my serious concerns. I do not feel that there needs to be any changes to the current system which is working well, is balanced and is taking the administrative burden of content creators. 
Further, the fair use exceptions that the ALRC is proposing should be adopted are very broad and uncertain to me. While I feel that there should be some exceptions to where it is fair to use someone else’s work without payment or permission I feel that the current fair dealing exceptions adequately cover this. 

As an author I work hard to create my work and would expect copyright laws to protect my work rather than hinder or jeopardise its protection.
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Yours sincerely,

Jacqueline Harvey
Author


